The Pipers Area Residents Association.

The 303rd Committee meeting held on 14th March 2011 at 8pm at the Croft Sports Centre.

Minutes 

	Item
	Description
	

	1.

2

3
	Apologies for absence: Colin Doubleday, Rosemarie Phillips, Pete Cousins, Denise McMahon, Daphne Hardwick, Councillor Fionuala Foley, Councillor, Brian Mattock, Councillor Mike Bawden.

Attending: Susanne Webb, Duncan Cunningham, Kareen Boyd, Bob Robertson, Jim Boyd, Adrian Baylies, Geoff Hall, Barbara Hall, Dr. Christian Baylies, Mike Quinn,  Jan Flanagan, PCSO Laken John and PCSO Mark Hook.

Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting: 

With the correction that Pete Cousins was present at the last meeting.

Proposed: Bob Robertson

Seconded: Susanne Webb.

Matters arising

There were no actions from the last meeting.

a) Membership of the committee

Duncan pointed out that because we have had no secretary or chair since May 2010, the association is really not able to function properly. He asked how the committee felt we could take this forward. Options considered were: merging with another resident's association, folding, or staggering on, whilst making residents more aware of the situation via  the next newsletter due out in April.. The case for a larger , amalgamated group was made by Jim Boyd who felt it would have more influence.. Duncan said smaller groups can deal with more local issues. It was proposed by Kareen that a small group meets before the next meeting to discuss the various issues raised.

Jan Flanagan from Marlborough Road/Lawn group said her group were not a pressure group, but interested in what is going on in Old Town.

b) Coate Development

Linda who had been at the council planning meeting on the 8th of March said there were many people at the meeting who spoke against development at Coate , councillors were ready to voter against the development, but it was suggested by a councillor that it would be better to defer a decision to allow legal investigations to be made into the turning down of the scheme. Jean Saunders has started another petition against development at Coate and people were encouraged to sign this.

c)Croft Update

Kareen said there has been no more information about the proposed school on the site, but she is researching into numbers of children who will need the primary school places over the next 4 years.

d) Old Town Hall

The plan to build a 7 storey block next to the Old Town Hall was deferred on February 8th, the Civic Voice now wants to suggest alternatives to the plans on offer.

Action: Committee members will try and find out what is happening regarding this.

e) Wichelstowe and Marlborough Park

Out of a total of 835 houses built in East Wichelstowe, affordable houses occupied – 200 and 144 sold, representing a lot of unoccupied houses. At Marlborough Park, there are reservations on 52 dwellings, very few flats. Kareen who had done the research, pointed out that neither of the two fairly big developments on our doorstep appear to be selling, and wondered about the implications of this.. There is also an issue of parking at Marlborough Park where even the 4 bedroomed houses have one allocated parking space.

4. Planning Applications

The nightclub Suju has applied for a change of use, and will become offices.

5. Treasurer's Report

Expenditure: £9.68

Income: Subscriptions; £94

              Lights: £43

Balance: £1356.56

30 day notice account: £600.23

Police Report.

Laken and Mark talked about problems with under-age drinking in a park on Quarry Road. They have confiscated drink from young people, and dispersed them, and have identified the supplier of the alcohol.

There will be a panini bar near the card shop which will have a licence to sell alcohol until 10pm.

AOB 

There was notification of a meeting with local councillors at the Civic Offices on Thursday17th March where among other things, they would be discussing Section 106 money.

The meeting ended at 9.30pm.

The date of the next meeting: April 11th at 8pm at Croft Sport's Centre.
	


